Letter to Inverness Courier – published as “Editor’s Choice” on 13 November, 2007 under the headline - 

Relating to Couples in Crisis – Prevention, the neglected ingredient.
Dear Sir,

I read the recent article, “Relating to Couples in Crisis” and was struck by a number of issues. Firstly, the great need for couple support. Secondly, the all embracing nature of the work of Relate, which seems to make no distinction in relationships. And thirdly their stretched resources.  

There is no doubt that there is a great need to provide support for couples. But I would suggest that there has been a serious lack of resources employed in preparing couples for  their relationship. Given that many people make the entirely private decision to co-habit, this is not surprising. Why would they ever think that they need advice on how to live with together. Nevertheless co-habiting relationships are inherently unstable. So, the more preparation the better, if that is how people choose to live.
For those choosing marriage the lack of resources in preparing them for their life together is by and large also meagre. Which is why at Hilton Family Project we are putting in place resources designed to prepare couples for marriage and to support them in the years ahead.
We are also developing a mentoring system which enables ordinary couples to support ordinary couples, without the need for expensive training. Mentoring is an important way of cascading care from the hands of expensively trained counsellors into the hands of ordinary couples whose life experience of marriage can be invaluable to others. Again, the evidence is that ordinary married couples with a basic training are a highly effective way of helping to support others. Notwithstanding, there are many couples who do need the help of a trained professional. There is a place for both mentors and counsellors. But mentoring may be a route around the log-jam of not enough resources.
Marriage preparation and support is a priority for us because the best available evidence increasingly tells us that it is still the most stable and beneficial relationship form. But our Coulpe-2-Couple programme using the Prepare / Enrich Inventory also allows us to work with couples preparing for marriage, couples married, unmarried couples with or without children, co-habiting couples and older couples facing life transitions.

Although I would disagree with some of the underlying principles of Relate, I would applaud their efforts and the endless hours of service their volunteers give in their desire to help others. But by suggesting that prevention is better than cure, providing couples with the resources to prepare and maintain their relationship should be given a much higher priority across the community. We are making strides in that direction and can be contacted as below.
Colm Black

Hilton Family Project

4, Tomatin Road,  Inverness   Tel. 01463 233310   E-mail: families@hiltonchurch.org.uk
